Minutes for 2009 Sr.B Division Breakout Session
Nov.14, 2009    11:15 – 12:15

Richmond Room, Radisson Hotel

Attendance

Jared McNicol -  Raiders ( Held proxy for Knights)
Phil Smyth -        Outlaws

Kris Hartzell -      Outlaws

Rob Petz -          Miners

Paul Koch -         Slash

Geoff Wright -     Slash

Mike Fynn -         Commissioner

Special Guests 

Shauna Sterparn 

Harold Albrecht – Red Deer
Agenda

1. Shauna Sterparn was elected unanimously by Sr.Div.reps.

2. A lively discussion was held in regards to the disparity of eligibility requirements throughout the various leagues, for national championships. The result being: a unanimous desire to submit a request thru the ALA to the CLA @ the next AGM to standardize the eligibility requirements for all eligible teams/leagues. Further discussion is necessary to facilitate this action.

3. The senior C division was discussed. There is currently a request from Ft.Saskatchewan for a Sr.C franchise. They are advised to submit a list of committed names & register with the league, or set up an affiliation with the Masters group in Edmonton. Mike Fynn will try & assimilate a program for the Sr.C  players with the Masters div. in Calgary as well.  Red Deer hopes to have something in place for 2011. So it doesn’t appear anything other than a ground roots program will take place this season. As some rural centres continue to grow, there may be a possibility for growth.
4. The referee program is having some problems with qualified refs for our division. It is requested that there be minimum one (1) senior official on the floor for all Sr.division games. The possibility of a game getting out of control increases dramatically if there are 2 inexperienced referees handling the game.
5. Rules specific to our div. include (A) the overtime rule of a 5 minute sudden victory period, it was agreed to retain this rule.  (B) It was also agreed to expand the trading deadline from July 1 to July 15, the same day rosters are frozen as per CLA/ALA regulations. (C) It was agreed to maintain the 25 man B roster with 5 “C” player affiliations. 

6. The division will request to the schedule constraints committee that there is to be no intercity travel for the last weekend of the season.

7. A pre-season tournament in a neutral site was proposed. There were no objections to this proposal & further discussion is warranted asap. A conference call is suggested sometime in December or early January to further discuss the above issues. 
Meeting Adjourned 12:15 pm.
